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Dear IMI users,
To underline the importance that IMI has in the future of the Single Market, Michael Barnier (European Commissioner for Internal Market and Services) has written to Vince Cable, the Business Minister and expressed the role that he envisages for the system. 

’In general, good progress has been made to set up an operational structure for administrative cooperation through the Internal Market Information system…It is clear that administrative cooperation will need to develop in the longer term, and to make it a success we all need to deploy consistent efforts to raise awareness, to train authorities and to monitor their work.’    

In the UK, over 400 competent and local authorities have registered for the IMI system, demonstrating the importance of the system and proactive effort made by UK authorities. To assist authorities BIS has produced a number of guidance materials, training guidance, newsletters, regional events and the BIS IMI webpage.  However, as Michael Barnier says, this effort needs to be maintained to ensure the full potential of the system is realised. 

We will continue to promote and provide assistance for UK authorities and if you have any feedback on where you see improvements being made please feel free to contact us at sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk  

We hope you continue to find this newsletter a valuable source of information,

Best Regards

UK IMI team
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Are you the first user for your authority? Follow our guide to ensure your authority is ready and your registered users are prepared to use the system. In addition detailed information is available on this guide:
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There is also a toolkit for first users that provides an overview of the system and everything that you need to know here:

http://ec.europa.eu/internal_market/imi-net/training/training_kit_en.html  

Task 1

Send BIS a completed registration form
In order to add your authority to the IMI system, you will need to return a completed registration form to sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk .

Please feel free to contact BIS if you have any queries with the form. 
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Task 2

Establish an internal structure for your authority: 
This is an important step in ensuring that your authority is ready to respond to requests. The internal structure that you choose will depend on the size of your authority and the number of requests that you envisage sending and receiving. Initially we recommend that you keep it simple with perhaps two or three users who can respond to requests and one or two Local Data Administrators (LDA’s) who can take care of the administrative details. Further information on the roles and responsibilities of users is available here:

http://ec.europa.eu/internal_market/imi-net/docs/local_data_admin_en.pdf  
Task 3

Ensure users are trained
Once you have decided who in your authority should have access to the system and what level of access they should be given (basic user, LDA etc) it is important to ensure that they are trained and ready to send and respond to requests.

As an initial starter the European Commission has plenty of excellent training materials:

http://ec.europa.eu/internal_market/imi-net/training_en.html  
There is also a toolkit for new users that has lots of useful information:

http://ec.europa.eu/internal_market/imi-net/training/training_kit_en.html 

Task 4
Check the system regularly for requests 

When a request is sent to your authority ALL users with request handler rights will be sent an email alerting them to the fact that a request has been received and need to be responded. 

It is still important however to check the system regularly and ensure that you are aware of any developments whilst also updating your authorities details
Task 5
Update your authority’s details: A new feature of Version 2.1 of the IMI system allows authorities to update the details of their Service Activities. We recommend that first users log into the system and check their authorities details, adding as much information as possible and therefore increasing the 

visibility and information for authorities when they are searching. This is an easy process to do and can be seen in greater detail in the August newsletter:

http://www.bis.gov.uk/policies/europe/eu-services-directive/internal-market-information-system/IMI-newsletters
Task 6
Update your authority’s users: As a result of last months newsletter we have been alerted to a number of authorities where the ‘first user’ has left and not handed over responsibility to a colleague. If you think this is the case with your authority contact sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk and we will assist you change users and make the necessary adjustments.

Please remember that should your authority receive a request on the IMI system it is important that it is responded to in the timescale provided. Should your authority not have access to the system, this will delay the response time. For this reason we highly recommend that all authorities register now.  
Task 7

Provide any feedback

To ensure that UK authorities are receiving the best service and are happy with all the information and training that BIS are providing it is vital that we receive as much feedback as possible. Please feel free to let us know if there is any information or specific materials that you would find useful.
In addition, only by receiving first hand UK user feedback are we able to approach the Commission and lobby for changes to the system that UK authorities would like to see implemented. This is vital in ensuring that the views of the UK are at the forefront when changes to the system are being implemented. 

Please send all feedback to sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk   

Dear UK IMI users, 

I hope you are well, my name is Mark Xerri and I am the contact person of the National IMI Coordinator in Malta and am writing this article together with one of my colleagues in the IMI team, Mark Borg. 

 

First of all, it is a pleasure to have this opportunity to explain what work we have been doing in Malta to ensure that our Competent Authorities are registered and using the IMI system to its full potential. To date, we have registered 11 Authorities in the Professional Qualifications (PQ) module as well as the 20 Authorities that cover all aspects of the Services Directive and we are confident that they are in an excellent position to respond to and send requests.  We have also registered 7 Delegated IMI Coordinators (DIMICs) and these are all at Ministerial level.
     

At first the Maltese Authorities were a bit wary of this new system however today they are more enthusiastic about using IMI, realising the benefits and potential time and administrative savings that can be made. This has been an important factor for us as coordinators and allowed us to supply the information and run training sessions to a receptive audience who are keen to be innovative and make the most of the opportunities that the IMI brings. I am sure that this is the same for the UK Authorities. Since the number of Maltese Authorities is small, it was not difficult for us to give them the necessary training on the system. In fact we conducted individual training sessions with each Authority, where we first covered the theory aspects of either the Professional Qualifications or the Services Directive (as regards IMI) and then we gave a hands-on training on the IMI training system. Early next November, we are also going to organise a one-day information seminar for all IMI users in which primarily their data protection obligations will be explained. We also plan to further explain the technical aspects of the Services Directive since we understand that some of the IMI users are not highly familiar with it.

As a new system, it will take some time to bed in and become widely used although we already have seen a quite good number of requests especially in the PQ module. Please be assured that should you wish to contact a Maltese Authority they have all received the necessary training to enable them to respond. If however, you encounter any difficulties or  problems when you contact any of the Maltese Authorities,  please feel free to contact either your UK coordinators or us and we will do everything we can to assist you. 

I would like to thank the UK’s IMI Team for giving us this opportunity to make direct contact with you and to wish you all success in your IMI work

Many thanks

Mark Xerri Malta NIMIC Team: mark.j.xerri@gov.mt
Mark Borg 
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Training and Awareness
The European Commission has a number of training and awareness opportunities coming up that we would highly recommend. These will not only provide a greater knowledge of the system but also an opportunity to meet other users from different Member States and share experiences. 

IMI Conference – ‘One year on’

The Commission is organising a conference on the 27th January 2011 in Brussels with the working title ‘IMI and the Services Directive – One year on.’ This will be a fantastic opportunity to meet the Commission face to face as well as authorities from other Member States to share ideas and experiences. With 400 participants expected this event is highly recommended. We will keep you updated of any developments. 

Unfortunately, the Commission is unable to provide financial assistance for this event but please contact us for further details.
UK regional events

BIS is planning a number of UK regional events in early 2011 where we hope to have a member of the Commission IMI team in attendance. We will let you know the exact times and locations as well as publishing them on the BIS IMI webpage and the Communities of Practice forum as soon as we have firmed up details. 

Please feel free to preliminary inform us if you would be interested in attending such an event.  sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk 
The first 5 people to complete and return the word search win a special IMI prize!!!
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Latest News





Over 90% LA’s registered!


Congratulations to all who have registered to use the IMI system, we now have over 90% of all UK Local Authorities registered!! This is a remarkable achievement which all should be extremely proud. The system is now becoming increasingly active amongst other member States administrations and we have seen an increase in the number of requests sent and received over the last few weeks. We would therefore just like to remind users that should you receive a request you are legally obliged to respond using the IMI system. On the other side, should you send a request it should be responded to in the time frames indicated. If you have not received a response to your request please contact � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk" ��sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk� and we can follow up on your behalf. 





As we have said before, once your authority is registered please take the time to have a look at the training materials and follow the guidance materials to ensure your authority is prepared. These are outlined below. 


IMI Working Group- 27th October


Provide us with your feedback


BIS will be attending an EU wide IMI Coordinators Working Group on the 27th October and we are therefore seeking UK user feedback with which we can approach the Commission. This is a great opportunity for us to lobby not only the Commission but also gather support from other Member States about changes that would suite UK users. If you have any feedback please contact us at � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk" ��sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk� 


We will be providing further information about this meeting in the next issue.   





Changes at BIS





Stewart Gibbon, the BIS IMI coordinator has moved from this department and will no longer be working on the IMI system. As a result please do not contact Stewart but make use of the � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk" ��sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk� email address. A replacement for Stewart will be announced shortly but in the meantime colleagues will be regularly checking the above inbox should you have any queries. 
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A word from Malta……



































Mark Borg			Mark Xerri








Latest Registrations:





Congratulations to Southern Health and Social Care Trust


who last week became the 409th UK Authority to register on the IMI system for the Services Directive. 





To assist you in maximising the benefits of the system there are plenty of useful guides and information on both the BIS IMI webpage and the European Commission IMI website.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.berr.gov.uk/policies/europe/eu-services-directive/internal-market-information-system" ��http://www.berr.gov.uk/policies/europe/eu-services-directive/internal-market-information-system� 





� HYPERLINK "http://ec.europa.eu/internal_market/imi-net/index_en.html" ��http://ec.europa.eu/internal_market/imi-net/index_en.html� 





We hope that you find the system useful and if there are any questions please contact � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk" ��sdimi@bis.gsi.gov.uk� 
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